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Summary from Cookhill Parish Council  

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cookhill Village Hall 
The Village Hall Committee proudly present live music 
from The Lounge Club at Cookhill Village Hall on 
Saturday 22nd October.  
Live jazz, Latin and funk will follow supper from 6.30pm. 
Tickets are £15 and include supper. 
Contact Anne Sumner on 07891 732888 (CVH) or Tori 
Rushton (from the band) 07862 733642 for tickets. 
 

Platinum Meadows 
The Platinum Meadows Team have been working hard 
to prepare the meadow for the planting of 150 more 
trees in December, sourced from the Conservation 
Volunteers. A more mature oak tree will be planted in 
the centre of the meadow on Saturday 24th September, 
and will have a circular seat installed around the trunk. 
Four fruit trees – two apple and two pear – will be 
planted in the corner at the beginning of October. 
 

Cookhill Allotments / Parish Council Fields 
The tenants are preparing their plots for autumn, and beginning to harvest crops. Despite a 
challenging year, with the extreme heat and very dry conditions, tenants have done very 
well keeping their plots maintained. 
If you are interested in taking on a plot at the popular site on the Ridgeway there will be 
vacancies for the upcoming year. 
Please contact Mr David Claydon, the Allotment Association Chair, on 01527 894317 if you 
would like to be added to the waiting list for a plot. 
 

 
 

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  

07971 177373 
bob@roconfoam.co.uk 
 

 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  

07891 732888 
 

Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
 

Cllr Mavis Churchill  

01527 893673 
 

Cllr Vinu Gupta  

07578 793009 
 

Cllr Paul Davis 

07889 768660 
 
 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden   
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr Laura Gretton 
lgretton@worcestershire.gov.uk 
 

District Councillors 

Cllr A. Steel 01386 792266 
 

Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 

MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 

Her Majesty the Queen 
1926 to 2022 

Following the sad news of the death of Her Majesty 
Queen Elizabeth II on 8th September 2022 Cookhill 
Parish Council made the decision to cancel their 
September meeting as a mark of respect, and in 
line with guidance received from NALC (National 
Association of Local Councils). 
 

The next meeting will be held on 11th October. 

 



Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 
all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk  
 
 

The following applications were considered for comment; 
W/22/00893/HP Delaware, 162 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NJ 
Proposed: Erection of double storey side extension 
Consultation ended 6th September, the Parish Council have recommended that the 
application be APPROVED. 
W/22/01559/HP Withyfield, 9 Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, Alcester, B49 5JT 
Proposed: Rebuild of conservatory and erection of single storey extension 
Consultation ends 7th September, the Parish Council have recommended that the 
application be APPROVED. 
W/22/01466/HP 3 Oak Tree Lane, Cookhill, Worcestershire, B49 5LH 
Proposed: New porch to front. Alterations to roof at front and rear. Single storey extension 
to rear. Conversion/replacement of existing snug and conservatory to create garage and 
utility spaces. Cladding to various elevations. 
W/22/01536/TDC5 Somerville, 60 Lower Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, Alcester, B49 5JY 
Proposed: Technical Details Consent application for proposed one dwelling further to grant 
of PIP Reference number - 21/02814/PIP 
 

Reports from Wychavon Planning:  
W/22/01195/FUL Cladswell Hall Farm, Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, Alcester, B49 5JT 
Proposed: Retention of existing hardstanding for agricultural use (retrospective) 
Decision: Approved 15/08/2022 
 

To comment on planning applications you can visit the planning portal on the Wychavon website 

here → www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING is scheduled for 
TUESDAY 11th OCTOBER 2022 at 7.30pm 

in the Conference Room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane 

 
 
Please check the Parish Council website for up to date information regarding meetings as 

dates and times may be subject to change! 
Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

 

 
© Sandy Peach, with thanks. 
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